Chado Urasenke Tankokai Philadelphia – Board Meeting
DATE/TIME: February 27, 2024, 8 pm  via ZOOM
Participants: Frank Chance, Tansy Foster, Miyo Moriuchi, Sachiko Houck (recording)
Absentee: David Peralta


1. Cherry Blossom Festival. Update: Sachiko signed Memorandum of Understanding with JASGP. JASGP will give us $500 for two days. Terry Sherwin is going to be in charge. We will need a good navigator for the guests, and a Hanto, or a helper, for each station to navigate. Takako agrees to be a navigator. We will have 9 guests per 30 min for 3 stations. There might be ‘walk-in guest’ on top of those who paid via JASGP website. One station needs at least 3 people(one host and 2 helpers) , plus a navigator with a helper. We are thinking of 3 tatami mats per station. Guests can sit on the mat or sit on the chairs around the tatami mats. Once we know who are volunteering, we will decide on Temae/Scroll, etc. Guests can ask questions and we can explain about Chado. Terry is planning on a pamphlet which briefly explains Chado. Frank, whenever he can be there, is willing to be there to answer questions from the guests if they would like to know more about tea/Japanese culture. 

2. Liability Insurance: Renewal. Approved. 

3. Website
Sachiko found a young gentleman, IT specialist, Michael Tuzi, who agreed to work for us. She will update us on the progress. 

4. Demonstrations/Events Schedule
Sachiko will send an expected fee to each demonstration/events to Tansy. Terry and Keijiroh are going to be in charge of demonstration/events, while Sachiko is away. Twelve tatami mats will be placed at Terry’s house. Sachiko spoke with Morgan, and she is willing to help us as well. 

5. Hatsugama 2024
Sachiko noticed some tatami mat’s corners were damaged. We need to be diligent to educate volunteers not to slide/drop them. Covers will help, such as, a corner protector, child corner protectors,  Takako/Sachiko will investigate them. 
Sachiko did hear that one of the guests noticed animal hair in food.  We appreciate all Morgan does, and it is not easy to talk to her without hurting her feelings. Frank kindly volunteered to talk to Morgan. 
Bin’s friend, a photographer, did a great job of taking pictures. Miyo suggests that she will send a ‘thank you’ note to him. Sachiko will find out his address. 
Income from Hatsugama was $1830, including the expected $60 from Rommie. The expense is $618. Net income is $1212.  Expenses are food and usage of the facility. 
The facility has a nice kitchen, the staff was friendly, and beautiful. Quaker retreat center was available with a very reasonable price. 

6. A request to CUTP
We received a request to send some pictures of Tea in states. This gentleman is starting his website to introduce Japanese culture in the states. We will refer him to our Facebook and website page but will not give him free access to our resources. Sachiko will respond to him accordingly. Frank volunteered to answer any questions he might have. 

7. Future events from other Tankokai/Tea Institution
We will hear about Chanoyu Week 2024 this fall.
Tansy has participated in DC Robiraki. Sachiko will find out more about DC events. 
New Mexico is going to have their 20-year celebration in October, which we already a notification last year. We will hear more about this. 
8. National Museum of Asian Art trip
Tansy had contacted them to have a group to visit, maximum of 10, in August or October. We would like to have at least one tea teacher. Frank and Tansy will organize a trip hopefully in August. We will add this to our newsletter that we are in the process of organizing it and those who are interested should contact Frank or Tansy.
9. Newsletter
Sachiko will work on next Newsletter to be sent by the end of 3/31/2024. Miyo-san was asked to collect the updates from three teachers.
10. Miscellaneous
Taeko Sensei is coming before Cherry Blossom Festival. She will be staying at Terry’s house.
11. Next Meeting
March 26, Tuesday, via ZOOM at 8 pm. 


